May 13, 2010

Maddy Metzger Utt

Executive Director

Greater Everett Community Foundation

Post Office Box 5549

Everett, WA 98206

RE:
Final Summary of Verizon/MCI Public Purposes Fund Disbursements  

Dear Ms. Metzger Utt:

On March 3, 2010, you provided the Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC) with the Final Summary of the Verizon/MCI Grants disbursed pursuant to the July 14, 2006, fund agreement, as amended September 20, 2007, among the Greater Everett Community Foundation (GECF), Verizon Northwest (Verizon), and the UTC. GECF administered the Verizon/MCI Public Purposes Fund established in Order 07 of UTC Docket UT-050814.

We have reviewed the Final Report, and have determined that the GECF has completed all its obligations under the fund agreement. Verizon and the Office of Public Counsel advise us that they concur with this view. 
Thank you for all your good work in administering the fund and carrying out the terms of the agreements. 

Sincerely,

David W. Danner

Executive Director and Secretary

cc:
Mary Kimball, Office of Public Counsel

Gregory M. Romano, Verizon Northwest

